
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 

 April 7, 1917 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in regular 

adjourned session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 

Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 

 

The following Commissioners, upon call of roll, responded as 

present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 

 

City Attorney Tupper was present. 

 

Supplementary bids for cement were received and read as follows: 

 

 Independent Lumber Co., bid for delivery on sidewalk job in 

city, 16 cents per bbl. additional, or $3.56. 

 

 Castell Lumber Co., $3.55 per bbl., delivered on job, with 

discount of 5e. per bbl. if paid in 10 days from date of invoice. 

 

Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, 

that the bid of the Castell Lumber Co. be accepted and that a 

contract be entered into with said firm, subject to the formation 

of Sidewalk District No. 2. 

 

The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 

as follows; Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 

Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. All the Commissioners having voted 

yea, the motion was declared carried. 

 

On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 

Blackstone, the Council then adjourned. 

 

/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 

City Clerk. 

 


